Resource Committee 
Minutes 
1/8/2021

Attendees: Norm Maze (Shalom), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities), Rota Knott (Tedford), Tracy Allen (KBH), Linda Plourde (MSHA). 

Review of Minutes from 12/11/2021. Motion to accept from Rota, Janice Seconded. Minutes accepted. Will post on www.mainehomelessplanning.org.

Co-Chair Nomination and Vote: Bill Higgins nominated as Co-Chair. Motion to accept nomination of RC Co-Chair by Janice. Rota Seconded. None opposed. Unanimously elected as Co-Chair. 

Agenda:
· Proposed Action Steps:
· PIT Count Planning: Went over things last month. Came to the conclusion that, because of the pandemic and other challenges with unsheltered portion, RC recommended that the MCoC not hold the unsheltered portion and seek a waiver from HUD. The MCoC has not been able to find a way to conduct the count safely. Brought to MCoC; they voted and approved seeking a waiver. PIT crew had a meeting Wednesday (01/06/21), similar to the After-Action Review. Looking at Big Picture and what this means for the unsheltered PIT going forward. Scott Tibbitts at MaineHousing sent waiver request and also asked the PIT crew to make a list of who are doing outreach services in the state. Discussed resource list. Not sure who would own the list and take the responsibility of updating. Planning question: Where do we go from here? Agreed we had maxed-out the capacity of what a group of volunteers could do. PIT Count planning process needs dedicated funding toward staff person specifically. Adopting a digital platform? Needs to be some funding put towards this planning process. Planning structure has been based on the personalities involved and who is passionate about the work, but there are limitations. Create an actual structure, planning and outreaching. Norm took to MCoC board meeting yesterday. It is difficult for a small group of volunteers to manage. Told them we are looking for ideas to raise awareness regarding homelessness. Elevate the PIT count planning effort to promote the count with agencies who interact with unsheltered persons. MCoC Board should take a more active role and/or create a subcommittee. Need a vision and plan to communicate for statewide awareness and a plan of how to proceed. Janice participates in meeting in Lewiston. Scott mentioned there is a process into non-HMIS participating shelters. Question of hotels and how to count people experiencing homelessness vs people who are living in hotels on their own funds. HUD requires the count, both sheltered and unsheltered, and must demonstrate it is completed for the NOFA application. Trying to find a way to get data on people experiencing homelessness in shelters that are not HUD-funded or not using HMIS. Due to be done on January 26th, but service-based days can be done up to 14 additional days after the night of the count. 
· Upcoming Training: Bridgette at New Beginnings/ Dee Balliet from True Colors United. Training on Youth Inclusivity. Other trainings: VAWA and HUD LGBTQ Equal Access Rule Trainings. Maybe Fair Housing and CoC Best Practices.
· Other business: None

Next Meeting: Friday, February 12th, 2020 from 1:00pm-3:00pm.
